BEST START VISION: All children have the opportunity to reach their full potential.  There is increased accessibility for all children 0-6 and all families; parents have access to supportive resources which aim to increase parenting capacity. There is a seamless system of services; there is increased coordination of services and service integration.  Families are provided with options for supports.  The initiative is driven by community need, evidence-based research and best practices.

Regular Meeting of Best Start Working Group 
Sept 8, 2016 @9:30am
Lanark County Administration Building


PRESENT:
 Karen Moore, Cathy Millard, Gwendy Lapp, Francine Raymond, Judi Kaiser, Audrey Vansickle, Sheena Dunham, Teri Mullins, Tannia Cooke, Sue Cavanagh, Kathy Boelsma, Penny Pitcher, Angele Blaskie, Catherine Robinson, Mary Lou White, Emily Cassell, Rachelle Blanchette, Emmanuello Renaud, Tom Jordan
ABSENT: 
Margaret van Beers, Jane Torrance, Jacquie Leach


WELCOME - CALL TO ORDER AND QUORUM

MINUTES
The minutes were accepted as distributed
AGENDA
The agenda was accepted as written
THINK, FEEL, ACT VIDEO

No video this morning. If you have a video that you would like to share, please send them to Casey.
SIGNS OF SAFETY & DUTY TO REPORT
Sheena gave a presentation to the group on the new philosophy for the Children’s Aid Society. It’s a change of practice and focuses more on building relationships.
18 MONTH WELL BABY 

The presentation will be deferred until Octobers meeting. The group had not met over the summer. The pathway has been completed but at this time it has not been distributed. Stay tuned there is more information to come.
ONTARIO EARLY YEARS FAMILY AND CHILD CENTRE GUIDELINES 
Mary Lou gave a presentation going through some of the changes and planning guidelines on the changes happening with the OEYCFCs, will now come under the responsibility of the Municipality. The guiding principles and a collaborative approach was outlined, along with the timeframe. At this time we are not sure what it is going to look like but there will be consultation and with all partners involved. The County has approved a new position for the Children’s Services department expected to have in place in new year.
HOW LEARNING HAPPENS 

Kathy went through a presentation to the group displaying a variety of children’s artwork and the process of making it. The artwork was put on display at show in Almonte. 

CASE STUDY

No case study
SYRIAN REFUGEES
There are approx. 6000 additional refugees coming to Canada, we are not sure what that will look for Lanark County. The CDSBEO has had some inquiries 
SERVICE INTEGRATION

No updates 

COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Early Learning Partners (ELP) Committee
No updates. If you have any interest in attending a meeting please contact Tom Jordan.
· Unconditional Grant Committee

Best Start Project Updates:

Open Doors-Adoption competency training is complete and the working group is starting up. This will be a Multi-agency approach on case studies.
Francine talked about some of the changes going on at JL Couroux. They will be opening up the day care spaces once addition is completed
It will consist of, 15 toddler spaces and 24 preschool spaces

There is also a B&A program which is board operated.
On Monday there will be a Letter of Interest going out looking for a community partner to run the licensed daycare program in French. They are looking for a Non Profit provider that is able to offer the services in French. Eventually the provider will be able to take on all the childcare services at the school. If no providers are found plan B will be to have the board run the program. This is going happen fairly quickly open by Jan 2017.

Motion: Can pay $23,500 to pay to JL Couroux for funding start up.
By Mary Lou, seconded by Tom Jordon CARRIED
This funding was flagged from the Unconditional Grant for JL Couroux as it was previously had expected expansion but did not happen.



Health Unit- Triple P – Gwendy was able to attend almost all the WTK events with the exception of 2

Also attended CROW Sprinkler party

Finished the pilot project of the cafes

Video conferencing equipment with children’s mental health – two group sessions

Was successful

Fall – connecting with schools again and how to support parents, Sept more café nights.  Triple P is also partnering with Connections. 

There will be a new Triple P website coming in June, under Health Action Line also in French and will include Hot topic button, support for teenagers, blogs and videos with a wide range of topics. Also working with Emily/DAC on data collection of the program
Triple P facilitator Andrea worked with Connections, wonderful, loved it, everyone is looked forward

Motion: Provide with $2,500 to help with supplies for Triple P. Mary Lou seconded by Audrey Vansickle CARRIED
Health Unit is also preparing a proposal for a promoter to help support Triple P continue.
Childcare Providers 
They are meeting next week. There will be an educational with Lorrie Baird Oct 29, on building reflective communities of practice. 
In November there will be a networking night 16 facilitators from around the community. Looking at licencing manual to reference and weave and integrate it all together

· Lanark Children’s Librarians

No Report.
· Triple P Committee 
No Report

· Service Integration

No Report

· Regional French Language Network

The group met in June and will be meeting again in Oct in Kingston. Parent survey that was sent out has received over 100 responses with still a week to go.

A regional licensed childcare Committee has been struck, and will be focusing on effective communication
LEEDS, GRENVILLE AND LANARK PUBLIC HEALTH UNIT
Currently have a 3rd party evaluating the Healthy Babies program with the intent to look at the resources required, and look at the model and make some recommendations. This should be wrapped up by December so stay tuned for results.
PLANNING COUNCIL
No report
SCHOOL BOARDS
CDSBEO - No Report

CECCE - No Report
UCDSB - No Report

BRIEF INFO SHARING/ANNOUNCEMENTS
Nathalie has moved onto a different position. In the interim, Rachelle will be present for the Best Start meetings. 
KEY MESSAGES

· Signs of Safety presentation by Sheena Dunham- Leeds Grenville and Lanark Family and Children’s Services

· Best Start Projects from past 2 years to support and Consultation Model for Occupational Therapy and Physiotherapy, will now continue at the end of the project as a service in Lanark County supported by Ottawa Children’s Treatment Centre and Hotel Dieu partnership

· J.L.Couroux is adding on new space for new licensed child care spaces, expect to be open beginning of 2017

· Review of the Ontario Early Years Child and Family Centres guidelines

Agenda items to be forwarded to Casey Munro munroc@lanarkcounty.ca or at 613-267-4200 x2302
Website: www.lanarkkids.ca  www.lanarkkids.com
     ‡     Facebook: www.facebook.com/Lanarkkids
     ‡     Twitter: @lanarkkids

